# **ANSWER-KEY**

## A.LISTENING (2ps)

1. Listen to a tele	phone conversa	ation between	two friends.	Fill each of the	gaps
in the notes with	NO MORE TH	HAN TWO W	ORDS AND/	OR A NUMBI	ER.
You will listen TV	WICE.				
1. fourth	2. 15 <sup>th</sup> May		3. CO	V (cinema)	
4. 6.45 (pm)	5. cinen	na gate			
2. Listen to Jimm	y talking abou	t traffic. Decid	le if the state	ments are true	(T)
or false (F). Circl	e T or F. You v	vill listen TWI	CE.		
1. F 2. T	3. F 4.	T 5. T			
B. VOCABULARY III. Choose the w the rest.			y .	-	_
11. a. br <u>ea</u> king 12. a. cycle IV. Choose the b	b. bicycle	c. steak c. fly B. 6 or D to co	d. sk	<mark>althy</mark> yscraper following	
sentences below 13. This morning, late.	7.	a traffic jam a			ites
a. catch		c. struck			
14. Turn on the let					
a. sign 15. It is		ion <mark>c. si</mark> I mobile phone			
a. safe		tant c. il			
	take you to ride	to school? – A	About 30 minu	ites.	
a. How long		far c. H			7
much					
17. A is a	part of a road th	at only bicycle	s are allowed	to use.	
<ul> <li>a. cycle cross</li> </ul>			-	-	
18. The film was s	o t	hat the two girl	ls next to me	couldn't stop c	rying.
a. Moving	b. thrilli	ng c. ex	citing	<ol> <li>fascinating</li> </ol>	5
19. The Adventur	es of Macro Pe	olo (1938) wa	s highly	, but l	acked
historical accuracy	7				

<ol> <li>a. disgusting</li> </ol>	b. encouraging	c. entertaining	d.				
exhausting							
20. For a	, that film was	sn't very funny. I didn't	laugh once.				
A. Thriller	B. romance	C. documentary	D. comedy				
21. That vampire	film was extremely	/ I had :	my eyes closed half on				
the time!							
A. hilarious	B. moving	C. gripping	D. scary				
		otel Artemis was a total					
A. Because of	B. Although	h C. Despite	D. In spite				
23. Day of the Dead is celebrated November 1st in Mexico.							
a. on	b. in	c. at	d. during				
24. People	so often, or th	ney just didn't travel at a	<b>1</b> 1.				
a. used to travel b. used not to travel							
c. didn't used to tr	avel <mark>d. di</mark>	dn't use to travel					
25. My brother his leg in a car accident when he was 20.							
a. broke	b. used to b	reak C. uses to	break d. breaks				
C. READING (2p	s)						
V. Read and choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the following							
passage.							
There are (26)	types	of films: comedy, ron	nance, science fiction,				
romance, documentary, horror, action, ect. In those kinds, my favorite one is							
	·	anic, The Notebook, N					
give us a meanin	gful lesson about li	ife and love. Sometime	s they are moving and				
		m also keen (29)	documentaries.				
They give me suc	h an interesting (30						
21.A. few	B. a few	C. one	D. various				
22. <mark>A. as</mark>	B. example	C. for	D. on				
23.A. laugh	B. smile	C. bore	D. cry				
24.A. in	B. on	C. with	D. about				
25. A. games	B. knowled	ge C. song	D. meal				

# VI. Read the following passage, then choose the correct answer A, B, C or D.

For hundreds of years, one remote hill in the middle of England has hosted one of the weirdest and most hazardous festivals in the world. It's the Cooper's Hill Cheese Rolling Festival. The event is held every year at the end of May. Some people believe that the festival originated from a tradition of rolling burning bundles ofsticks down the hill to celebrate the end of winter. Today, the festival

has grown into an international event, with over 15,000 participants and spectators from all over the world joining each year.

The rules are simple. A large wheel of cheese is rolled down the hill, and

The rules are simple. A large wheel of cheese is rolled down the hill, and participants chase after it. The first runner to make it to the bottom of the hill is the winner. The winner of the race is allowed to keep the cheese as a prize.

Cooper's Hill is only 200 meters long, but it is very steep. As a result, racers do not run down the hill; instead, they usually fall down the hill head over heels. This has led to a lot of accidents. For this reason, the event was officially canceled in 2010. Outraged fans have continued the event unofficially since then.

#### 31. What is the passage mainly about?

- A. Different food festivals around the world
- B. An unusual and dangerous festival in England
- C. Tips for winning the race in the Cheese Rolling Festival
- D. The history of the Cheese Rolling Festival

#### 32. What is the origin of the Cheese Rolling Festival?

- A. It is held every year in May.
- B. It takes place at Cooper's Hill in Gloucestershire.
- C. It is held to represent the birth of the New Year after winter.
- D. It comes from the tradition of rolling burning bundles of sticks down the hill.

33. The word	'outraged' in the last	sentence is closest i	in meaning to _	
A. upse	t B. pleasant	C. keen	D. big	

- 34. According to the passage, which of the following is true?
  - A. All the runners in the race are from England.
  - B. The race is dangerous because the hill is very long.
  - C. Most participants cannot stay on their feet while they run down the hill.
  - D. The winner is the first person to catch the cheese.

#### 35. The festival was officially canceled in 2010 due to

A large number of participants

Gloucestershire

C. the steep slopes of Cooper's Hill

D. the dangerous aspect of the

### D. WRITING (2ps)

## VII. Find a mistake in each sentence which needs correction.

36. My grandfather <u>used</u> to <u>rode</u> a <u>water buffalo</u> when he <u>lived</u> in a small country.

37. In spite being a famous star, he wasn't recognized when appearing at her party.

A B C D

#### VIII. Arrange the words to make meaningful sentences.

38. big/ traffic congestion/ can/ what/ do/ to/ we/ reduce/ cities/ in? What can we do to reduce traffic congestion in big cities?
39. is/ the/ your/ train station/ how/ hotel/ to/ far/ it/ from ?
How far is it from your hotel to the train station?

#### IX. Rewrite the following sentences.

40. He didn't win an Oscar for Best Actor although he performed excellently. Despite performing excellently, he .....

41. The last time I saw an American romance was three months ago.
I haven't seen an American romance for 3 months.

42. Mai/ used/ go/ school/ foot/ when/ she/ primary school.

Mai used to go to school on foot when she was in primary school.

43. It/ very important/ obey/ traffic rules/ when/ use/ road. It is very important to obey traffic rules when using road.

44. It/ ten kilometres/ the town/ the airport.

It is 10 kilometers from the town to the aiport.

45. Most streets/ city centre/ congested/ rush hour Most streets in city centre are congested in the rush hour.

X. Write a paragragh (80-100 words) about traffic problems in a city.(1p)